






6.) Zero Based Regulation (ZBR) 5-year schedule: 

• Ms. Volle advised the Board that there needs to be an 
awareness of the 5-year (ZBR) schedule. The SOMB 
is scheduled for the 2023 Legislature. Emily advised 
the Board this is by Executive order.

7.) Tiered Registration Discussion: 

• Ms. Volle reviewed the Power Point she created to
discuss the information found from California SB384. It
is a 3-tiered system. According to their research, state
funded treatment is available to offenders on parole,
but not probationers. A 2016 study found that
probationers were reoffending at higher rates than
parolees.

• If you remove some of the financial burden, is
treatment is more viable? Is that something the Board
can be involved with?

• Mr. Marx said side by side ideas would go over better.
The Department of Corrections should be involved
with funding. It should be separate in Legislature
rather than one big package.

• Ms. Volle said review of the ATSA research regarding
registration can be found on the ATSA website. Chris
from Colorado had some recommendations for
developing a tiered registration during the ATSA
conference. Ms. Volle can provide the ATSA Power
Point if requested.

• Mr. Marx said 4 tiers should address the areas for
proper consideration. Dr. Johnston said there also
needs to be focus on low risk but not as much as high
risk. Ms. Volle asked if the majority of the Board
members agree with the 4-tier system? The majority
said yes. Mr. Dinger does not agree with a nonpublic
registration. Mr. Marx suggested it be discussed in Ms.
Volle and Mr. Dinger's sub-committee.

Adjourned at 11 :00 a.m. 

Submitted by: Jamie Lundy Shepherd, AA2 SOMB 


